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                                                   CONFIDENTIAL 
 
 
 
 
 
Report of March 15, 2012 ATA Meeting 
 
The participants in the meeting were: Anthony Vuoso, Phillip Trutanich, Ricardo da 
Rosa, Jim Sousa, Max Chou, Mike McGowan, Larry DaRosa, Randy DeSilva, Joe 
Finete, Bobby Virissimo, Les Chikami, Paul Krampe, Peter Flournoy, and Brian 
Hallman.   
 
1.  Treaty Talks   
 
The meeting first reviewed the results of the meeting with the Pacific Island Parties 
(PIPs) in Honolulu February 28-March 3, regarding the next licensing period.  Brian 
Hallman reported that the main things emerging from that meeting were: 
  
A.  A confirmation that for the next licensing period, June 15, 2012 through June 14, 
2013, the total US payment will be $45 million, with NO indexing.  The industry payment 
from that total will be $27 million, and it can be payable in two installments, as in 
previous years.  If paid in two installments, the second installment will be paid 
with interest at an agreed rate. 
 
This interest rate in prior years had been set at 10%, but that rate seems high, given 
todayôs economic climate.  The meeting agreed that an effort should be made to see if a 
lower rate can be agreed with the FFA.  Hallman noted that Stateôs Bill Gibbons-Fly had 
offered to help. 
 
It was noted that trips beginning on June 15 and after would not be included in the 
indexing calculation for the current licensing period, i.e., the 24th licensing period.  Trips 
beginning on June 14 or earlier would be so included.  It was observed that vessel 
owners may wish to take note of this in planning vessel departures around that time.   
  
B.  A confirmation that FFA will run the observer program during the next licensing 
period.  It is good for us that they are able to do so, given the intentions of the PNA 


